
 
Dementia Devon Update 
 
The Alzheimer's Research Trust says the South West has among the highest 
rates of dementia in England, according to new figures. The Trust says 
Torbay has the highest prevalence of dementia at 2.0%, with Devon fifth at 
1.67%.  
 
Devon’s health authorities expect an increase in the number of people in 
Devon with dementia from around 12,000 people now to around 17,000 by 
2021. 
 
Devon’s health authorities are investing now in services that will continue to 
meet the growing demand in future, and provide greater support for carers. 
Devon County Council recently announced plans to invest £11.2 million 
redevelopment programme to create up to ten centres of excellence for 
people with dementia, that will include residential, day care and respite 
services. 
 
Their plans will create around 300 specialist bed spaces for dementia 
residents, helping to address Devon’s immediate shortage in this specific type 
of care. Across Devon, primary care staff in 66 GP practices have so far 
received the latest training to help them recognise dementia and give their 
patients really good support and advice. 
 
Figures show a correlation in the increasing numbers of practices receiving 
training, and a four-fold rise numbers of people being referred for more 
specialist help. 
 
Memory Cafes are also going from strength to strength, giving people with 
dementia and their carers a supportive environment in which to share their 
experiences and useful information. Thirty-seven memory cafes across Devon 
are now in operation, and many are planning to hold more frequent meetings. 
 
‘We are seeing some very exciting changes to dementia care in Devon, not 
least a real change in the way GPs are managing people with memory 
problems and dementia, but also improvements to the support people will be 
able to access if they have dementia or care for someone with dementia,’ 
says Dr Nick Cartmell. 
 
According to Alzheimer's Research Trust the disease costs the UK twice as 
much as cancer, three times as much as heart disease and four times as 
much as strokes.  

 
The Dementia Friendly Communities champion group is encouraging 
everyone to have their say on the programme and give their views on how 
best to create dementia friendly communities at 
http://dementiachallenge.dh.gov.uk. 
 



David Cameron, Prime Minister says: ‘Dementia is a terrible, heartbreaking 
disease – and tackling it is a personal priority of mine. I promised that we’d 
lead an all-out, national fight-back against dementia – and it’s happening. 
We’re putting more money into research and more thought into dementia 
care.’ 
 
Useful websites 
 
Christian Council on Ageing 
http://www.ccoa.org.uk/ 
 
Alzheimers Society 
http://alzheimers.org.uk/ 
 
Memory Cafes Devon 
http://www.memorycafes.org.uk/mcengland/mcsouthwest/mcdevon/mc_devon
.html 
 
CWR Resources 
http://www.cwr.org.uk 
 
National Dementia Challenge  
 
http://dementiachallenge.dh.gov.uk. 
 
 
Further info from Sally Farrant, Social Responsibility Officer 
Church and Society, Exeter Diocese 
Sally.farrant@exeter.anglican.org 
 


